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ALA and Global COVID Pandemic
Working with the International Relations Roundtable (IRRT) the International Relations Office organized and hosted eight webinars in the past three months that have provided global perspectives on libraries during the pandemic and other issues.  Nearly 3,000 librarians from around the world registered for these events. To make the webinars accessible in various time zone multiple sessions of “Libraries Reopening: A Perspective of Best Practices from Around the World in the Time of COVID-19” were held. Presentations were made by librarians from Australia, Germany, Hong Kong, Indonesia, Mexico, Sweden, Qatar, and the U.S.

IRO provided resources and advice for the development of IFLA’s  website ‘COVID 19 and the Global Library Field World’ 
IRO Director presented on ALA’s COVID response efforts and initiatives at an Arab Federation for Libraries and Information (AFLI) Forum in September attended by eight hundred librarians and library workers.

U.S. Russia Virtual Dialogue 

Instead of the planned meeting in Siberia in September the 4th U.S.-Russia Meeting was held virtually on September 15, 16, and 18.  The title of the Dialogue “Libraries Rise to the Challenge: Meeting the UN Sustainable Development Goals in the Times of a Global Pandemic.”  ALA President Julius Jefferson Jr. and a dozen U.S. librarians met in Zoom over many times zones to share knowledge and ideas with Russian colleagues.  This program is funded by a grant from the U.S. Russia Foundation through IRO, and co-leaders from the U.S. are Ellen Knutson and Nancy Kranich.

Sharjah Virtual International Library Forum

Despite efforts to host a hybrid in-person and virtual 7th Sharjah International Library Conference in November IRO and our partners in Sharjah are pivoting now to organize and present the Sharjah Virtual International Library Forum November 10-12. The 7th Sharjah International Library Conference” is being postponed to May 2021.  The Forum theme is “Libraries and Librarians Meeting the Challenges in New Normal” and President Jefferson will deliver the keynote.  The Forum will be delivered in English and Arabic. 
ALA and IFLA

IRO Director continues to serve on the IFLA Governing Board participating in meetings and lead a North American Round Table on the news proposed IFLA Governance Structure.
With the uncertainty of the global situation through next summer and financial decision points

the IFLA Governing Board, in consultation with the IFLA Secretary General, voted to make the 2021 IFLA World Library and Information Congress (WLIC) Virtual.  The WLIC was scheduled to be held in Rotterdam, Netherlands.  

IFLA continues its two-year election cycles and the IRC and the IRO have sent out ALA’s ‘Call for IFLA Nominations for Section Committees for 2021-2025.’  It has been distributed association wide and to ALA Divisions, Round Tables, and Office to recruit and review applicants. These nominations will be forward to the ALA Executive Board in January 2021, along with recommendations for IFLA President-elect and other positions.
ALA Representative to American Library in Paris
Nominations were solicited in August to serve as ALA Representative on the Board of the American Library in Paris.  The IRC reviewed nominations and has sent a recommendation to the Executive Board.

